JOHN JOSEPH MOAKLEY

9TH DISTRICT, MASSACHUSETTS

COMMITTEE ON RULES . CHAIRMAN

JOHN WEINFURTER
CHIEF OF STAFF
235 CANNON BUILDING

(202) 225-8273 FAX: (202) 225-3984 Vert

Congress of the United States

House of Representatives

Washington, **DC** 20515-2109 February 22, 1995 ROGER KINEAVY DISTRICT DIRECTOR

WORLD TRADE CENTER
SUITE 220
BOSTON, MA 02210

(617) 565-2920 (617) 737-9055 FAX: (617) 439-5157

4 COURT STREET TAUNTON, MA 02780 (508) 824-6676

BROCKTON FEDERAL BUILDING 166 MAIN STREET BROCKTON, MA 02401 (508) 586-5555



Dorchester, Massachusetts 02122

Dear Mr.

Thank you for your recent letter regarding the V.A. Outpatient Clinic at 251 Causeway Street in Boston. As you know, I oppose any effort by the V.A. to move the full service outpatient clinic out of downtown Boston.

As you may be aware, in 1993 the Department of Veterans Affairs was moving ahead with a plan that would have moved most of the primary care medical services out of the downtown clinic and to the V.A. Medical Center in Jamaica Plain by 1998. Working with Senator Kennedy, Senator Kerry, Congressman Kennedy, and then Chairman of the House Committee on Veterans Affairs Sonny Montgomery (D-MS), I was able to secure a commitment from the Department of Veterans Affairs to maintain a full service clinic in downtown Boston. Under this agreement, all services offered at the downtown clinic will maintain intact through 1998. After 1998, the vast majority of services will remain downtown with only a limited number of specialized services moving to the Jamaica Plain facility.

Currently, it is my understanding that the Department of Veterans Affairs is negotiating with the owners of the building at 251 Causeway Street for an extension of the lease. If an agreement can not be reached, the V.A. may explore moving the clinic to another downtown location. Any possible future downtown location must be comparable to the current facility in terms of being physically suited to providing the high quality of care that is currently offered at the Causeway Street clinic, being in a safe neighborhood, and being accessible by public transportation.

Thank you again for contacting me on this important Veterans' issue. If you have any further questions regarding the status of the V.A. Outpatient Clinic in downtown Boston, please do not hesitate to contact me or Sean Ryan of my staff at (617) 565-2920.

Sincerely,

JOHN JOSEPH MOAKLEY Member of Congress

JJM:kt

Feb 1, 95 Congressman John Joseph modeley 235 Cannon House office Building Washington, dl. C. 20515 Dear Sir. I heard they are closing the Cause wagstelenie in Boston. That place is regeneraled for us P. H.V Its location at Yorth Station is ideal for all commuters on the Puple, Lien, wongs and Red Since of I and all the D. A.V would appreciated the MATA. if you can help us on this problem. Don Ma, 02122